
































The Regional Coordinator Project

Lottery funding has helped us reach thousands of people in three England 

regions over the past five years. This independently-evaluated project has 

seen fantastic results in 2017/18 alone:

81% of young people attending a CLAPA event agreed they met 

other people they could talk to about being born with a cleft.

87% of young people attending a CLAPA event said they felt

more confident about themselves afterwards

100% of parents attending a Happy Faces Group agreed that

they’d met other people they could talk to about cleft-related

issues.

96% agreed they had access to support from others in the group 

94% felt more confident in supporting their own child with cleft-

related issues after attending a Happy Faces Group 

“I loved meeting other people because I made new friends and learnt that 
other people are the same as me.” 

“My child has gained so much confidence by attending CLAPA events; he 
very much looks forward to them. I as a parent feel like I have a great 
support network.” 

“My son attended an activity day and he loved it. He is very insecure 
about his appearance so meeting with others helped him so much! He 
came out adamant that he would go to as many meet ups as possible!” 

“[My daughter] LOVED today….…….. I forget she feels different from 
other kids because of her cleft as we don’t notice it, but she said it was 
great to be with other children like her and she’s looking forward to 
getting to know them better at future events. Thank you again.” 
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North East England

Engagement Officer Kath Allan had a wonderful time at the North East
and Cumbria Christmas Party, organised by local CLAPA Volunteers. Just
over a hundred people attended. 

Kath says, “[At the party], parents talked to me about how important it is
that their children are able to meet other children who have shared
similar experiences. Parents also said that it’s so helpful to meet, and 
have discussions with, parents who are all at different stages of their 
child’s treatment.” 

northeast@clapa.com 

This region saw two Christmas parties organised by volunteers, and a 
Family Day in Trethorne Leisure Park which gave local children a chance
to meet up and make friends in a fun, informal environment.

Engagement Officer Catherine Dougherty would love to hear from more
prospective volunteers to help run events and organise meet-ups across
this large region. Please get in touch if you’d like to learn more about 
volunteering opportunities to suit you.

South West & South Wales

southwest@clapa.com southwales@clapa.com 
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North West & North Wales

northwest@clapa.com northwales@clapa.com 

A Family Fun Day at Bodafon Farm Park welcomed 33 people, and a 
Christmas Party run by volunteers in Merseyside brought 70 people
together. 

Engagement Officer Sarah Tinsley is keen to recruit new volunteers to
help her run more events across the whole region - get in touch to find
out more about opportunities in your area. 

East of England 

eastengland@clapa.com 

66 people attended a family fun day at Wroxham Barns in Norfolk,
including 34 young people born with a cleft.

Volunteer-run Happy Faces Groups in Norfolk and Essex gave local 
families a safe and fun place to meet up and share experiences, wherever
they were in their cleft journey.

Regional Coordinator Daniel Richards is now in post, and we look forward 
to telling you all about the activities and events he's organised in next
year's Annual Review.

"Happy Faces has been a Godsend. 
It has been a lifeline for our 
family, supporting us through the 
difficult times and celebrating 
the good times. We have received 
so much support, advice and 
guidance from other group 
members, I genuinely don’t know 
how we would have coped with our 
son having a cleft lip and palate if 
it wasn’t for this group." 
- Parent attending a group in 
East of England 
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Central England

centralengland@clapa.com 

Two fantastic Family Fun Days in
Nottingham and Lincolnshire
brought 187 people affected by
cleft together to share experiences 
and make friends locally. Nineteen
young people also had an exciting
day out at one of our two 
Adventure Days in the region, and 
seven more attended a Residential 
Weekend in Sherwood. 

Central England has seen great 
success with its Happy Faces Groups
in Warwick, Birmingham, Derby and 
Barnsley, with regular meetings of
all three groups taking place 
throughout the year at soft play
centres, parks and village halls. See 
page [??] for a closer look at how 
this has changed the kind of
support available for parents in the 
area. 

CLAPA’s Patient Voices Group for 
Birmingham Children’s Hospital
meets quarterly to give the Cleft 
Team valuable insight into the 
issues faced by parents and patients
using the service, as well as giving
feedback and making suggestions 
for improvements. If you’re
passionate about improving Cleft 
Care in the West Midlands Cleft 
Service, get in touch to find out 
more!

CLAPA Volunteers also organised 

local events to bring together

families in their area, like the 

hugely popular Christmas Party 

in Birmingham which welcomed

117 people to an exciting day of

celebration.

“I just wanted to thank you 
for organising the day out 
recently. We had a lovely 
time, and I didn't realise how 
much I needed it until I was 
there. I've found some of our 
recent difficulties with [my 
child]’s speech and hearing a 
bit isolating (as my friends 
find the subject 
uncomfortable), so it was 
nice to feel reassured by 
others going through the 
same journey and come 
away feeling a more positive 
about it all.” 

– Parent after a Family Day
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Young people  at a Residential Weekend create 'shields' 
by filling a page with the things they like best about each 
other. This way,  they can keep the positive emotions from
the weekend with them always. 





Spotlight On: 
Scotland
 “It is clear from qualitative feedback collected during Year Three 
that the SRC [Scotland Regional Coordinator] Project offers 
crucial peer-support, which is not otherwise available to families 
through their engagement with the NHS cleft service. The role of 
the SRC is valued very highly by those who use CLAPA’s services in 
Scotland and many have highlighted how much more challenging it 
would be for families to gain support if the SRC Project did not 
exist, or was not based locally.” 

- End of Year Project Report, evaluated independently by the 
Centre for Appearance Research

The Scotland Regional Coordinator 

Project aimed to provide a local 

support service for people affected

by cleft in Scotland, including 

parents/carers, patients, and adults

who have left the treatment 

pathway. This saw a number of

targeted events run across the 

country, such as family days out,

adventure activities for young 

people, and engagement

opportunities for patients and 

parents.

A Scottish version of CLAPA’s 

successful Children & Young

People’s Council was set up, 

called the SCYPC. This gave a 

group of Scottish 9-17 year olds

a valuable chance to meet up 4 

times each year to help CLAPA,

the NHS and researchers make

their work more accessible and 

relevant to young people born

with a cleft, as well as giving

Council Members a chance to

make friends and share their 

own experiences. Volunteers

have also been trained, and 

awareness-raising sessions

were carried out at schools,

community groups and with

health professionals. 25 







3: People affected by cleft feel 
less isolated 

Four-fifths of young people born with a cleft 

attending one or more CLAPA events said

they’d made friends they could talk to about 

having a cleft. We’re extremely proud of this

outcome, and hope to continue to help

young people forge these vital supportive

friendships that can last a lifetime. As our 

independent evaluators noted: “This 

outcome may be best achieved through 

continued attendance at events, since the 

development of trusting friendships is more

likely to happen as children and young 

people advance further through their CL/P

journey.” 

4: Parents of children with a cleft are better able to 
support their children with cleft-related challenges. 

Three-quarters of parents and carers said their confidence in supporting

their child born with a cleft had increased. 85% felt more confident in

connecting with other people for support with cleft-related challenges. 

We were also thrilled to learn that as a result of attending a CLAPA event,

88% of parents and carers said they now felt they had access to a local 

support network.

5. Adults

As the events organised as part of this project were largely aimed at

families with young children and teenagers, we have limited numbers for 

adults. This is something we hope our new Adult Services Project will help

change by directly focusing on this historically underrepresented group.
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Raising Awareness in Scotland 

Presentations about CLAPA and cleft were delivered by staff and 

volunteers throughout Scotland to dentists, community groups, schools,

and more. 92% of community dentists said the presentation had given 

them a greater knowledge of cleft and of the challenges people

affected by cleft may experience. 85% reported they felt more

confident offering support to patients born with a cleft who came to

their practice. 

I think CLAPA’s regional work is really important to the 
people we support.  We ensure that there is a spread of 
activity across our areas and aim to reach as many 
families as possible within the restraints of budgets and 
geography. We can also get to know the local volunteers, 
without which we couldn’t provide half of what we do, and 
work with them to help build a community within our areas.” 

-  Gillian, CLAPA’s Scotland & Northern Ireland Manager 





Youth Forward 
In summer 2017, we launched a 

new targeted service for under-18s 

born with a cleft: CLAPA Youth 

Forward. This quarterly newsletter

is made up of submissions from our 

youth community, including stories,

personal advice on everything from

braces to bullying, and lists of local 

events. Since its launch we have

had 97 sign-ups, with plans to

promote it to Cleft Teams and at

teenager-focused events in the 

future. 

It is our hope that as sign-up grows 

this will become a flourishing 

community of young people born

with a cleft who feel comforted by

the stories of others and 

empowered to share their own. We

want to ensure that no one goes

through their cleft journey alone,

and at this crucial time we know

it’s vital for young people to

know there are others just like

them all over the country, and 

that CLAPA is there to offer a 

listening ear whenever they may 

need it. 

Under-18s with their own email 

address can sign up with

permission from a parent or

carer at clapa.com/youthforward

Once young people turn 18, they’ll 

get one final email inviting them

to sign up for our main CLAPA 

Community for adults, parents,

family members, health

professionals, and everyone else

wanting to stay up to date with

our latest events and 

opportunities.











Three Things We're Proud Of This Year 

1. After nearly 40 years of CLAPA Branches, a full review has revolutionised

the way our volunteers can work together to provide the best possible support 

to their local cleft community. Visit clapa.com/get-involved to find out more. 

2. At CLAPA we believe that every smile tells a story, and in the past few years 

we've been excited to add World Smile Day to our calendar of celebrations. 

Falling on the first Friday of October, this international campaign aims to

bring smiles to the world with acts of kindness, and we played our part by

celebrating smiles at all stages of the cleft journey.

3. This year saw CLAPA reach a long-term goal of creating a staff position in

each region of the UK to support local activity. This brought us one step closer

to giving everyone in the UK equal access to our life-changing services. 

Three things we’ve learnt
1. A grant-funded organisational strengths assessment gave us an inside look

at what CLAPA’s volunteers, trustees and staff really thought of the charity,

and gave us a clear direction for internal development.

2. A survey of children and young people using CLAPA’s services last year has 

helped us put together a strong strategy for this area of our work, with a 

focus on facilitating one-to-one contact between young people, and creating

more engaging content for all ages. 

3. GDPR may be a buzzword now, but it’s been part of CLAPA’s vocabulary

since May 2017 when we began serious preparations. Since then, a 

programme of updates and staff training has ensured we are doing 

everything we can to exemplify best practice in how we treat our 

community’s data. 
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Three Things We're Looking Forward To 
1. 2019 will see CLAPA turn 40 years old! We look forward to inviting

everyone in our community to join in the celebrations with birthday parties up

and down the UK. 

2. Our Adult Services Project, funded by the VTCT Foundation, kicked off in

March 2018. Make sure you get our next Annual Review to read all about the 

ways in which this fantastic project has been making a difference to the lives 

of adults born with a cleft throughout the UK. 

3. While safeguarding concerns mean we won't be adding any under-18

volunteers to our network of Peer Supporters, we're still keen to find ways for 

these young people to start supporting others like them. Check our website 

soon to find out how we're helping to make sure that everyone who needs a 

listening ear can find one with CLAPA.






